
                                                                     201 South Main, Suite 2300 
           Salt Lake City, Utah 84111 

November 1, 2013 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
AND OVERNIGHT DELIVERY 
 
Public Service Commission of Utah 
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City UT 84111 
 
Attention: Gary Widerburg 
  Commission Secretary 
 
Re:  Docket No. 11-035-200 

Stress Factor Study Results in Compliance with Stipulation in Rocky Mountain 
Power 2012 General Rate Case 

  
As part of the stipulation in the above referenced docket (“Stipulation”), Rocky Mountain Power 
agreed to conduct a new Stress Factor study prior to filing its next general rate case. Paragraph 
55 from the Stipulation states:    
 

55. For purpose of Utah cost of service studies, the Company agrees to propose a plan 
for a new Stress Factor study by July 1, 2013 and to request that the Commission hold a 
technical conference to review the plan and take comments from interested parties. The 
Company’s study plan shall be shared with interveners to the current docket no later than 
two weeks prior to the scheduled technical conference.  The Company shall provide the 
completed study to intervenors in the current case at least two months before its next 
general rate case. 

 
In compliance with the paragraph above, the Company submitted its proposed Stress Factor 
Study Plan on July 1, 2013, and a technical conference to discuss the proposed plan was held 
August 14, 2013. Rocky Mountain Power now submits the results of the Stress Factor Study. 
Based on the comments at the technical conference, the Company is including additional 
historical data in parts 1 through 3, and an additional part 6 that includes information on loss of 
load probability and energy not served from the 2013 Integrated Resource Plan. Enclosed are 
two CDs containing the confidential and non-confidential electronic copies of the study plan, 
assumptions, study results, and workpapers in the file formats in which they were created.   
 
The Company will also provide an electronic version of the non-confidential sections of the 
filing to psc@utah.gov. 
 
Questions regarding this filing may be directed to Dave Taylor at (801) 220-2923. 
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Very truly yours,  
 
 
 
Jeffrey K. Larsen 
Vice President, Regulation & Government Affairs 
 
Enclosures 
cc: Service List Docket No. 11-035-200  


